Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

October 10, 2011
President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm. Twenty-three members were present. Sgt. Chris Evan represented the Sheriff’s Office.

Our guest speaker, Jerry Renfo, from Progress Energy addressed the group. He spoke to us about the Progress Energy Florida 2011 Storm Plan, written by Jimmie Guzman.

Sgt Evan informed us that the Fire Station on 480 has been renovated and both it and the Floral City station are up and running. DeRosa will open in 2012 and it will house an EMS unit, too. The Fire Dept. is now under the auspices of the Sheriff. Their motto is “One Team, One Mission”. Fire fighters will be career personnel. There will be part time paid workers and volunteers as well. Sheriff’s volunteers are needed to assist Fire Volunteers at the Fire Safety House for Kids.  Twenty-one burglaries have been cleared with the arrest of a couple of suspects. Deputy Andy Cox is now working in the K-Nine unit. All of the Community Resource “guys” have been promoted. Now there will be twice the number of detectives on each side of the county. Sgt. Evan asked our opinion about Volunteer Appreciation Day. He told us that 42 A/C units were stolen in July and August in Citrus County.  People are dropping items off at The Key Training center after hours, and other folks are stealing the items.

The September minutes are on our website.

The Treasurer’s Report is as follows:



Closing Balance for August 2011:  
 $4,988.82



September Donation:

     
 $   165.00



September Debit:                               
      None



Closing Balance for September 2011:
  $5163.82

Elvin Miller made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report. Neil Kline seconded the motion. It was accepted unanimously.

President Byrnes stated that anyone who needs a new shirt is to ask his or her Lieutenant.

Craig Blaine is the new Saturday Lieutenant Drivers are needed for Saturday. An article will appear in the Greenbelt Gazette asking for volunteers.

We have a loaner car while the A/C is being replaced. Be sure to use the gas card that is in the vehicle when filling up the tank. Use our pin number but the car’s card. The first driver of the day should write the number of the car on the top of the sheet.

A Sgt is needed to replace Craig Blaine on Saturday. The Secretary will send a Thank you note to Bob Tribbey as he has retired from Crime Watch.

2012 is an election year for SMWCW. According to our by-laws, we need to form a nominating committee in November. The nominating committee will present a slate to the grouping February. At that time, we can take nominations from the floor.  Elections will be held in March. The new officers will be sworn in in April.

Any resident can check neighborhood crimes on the Sheriff’s site.  We had four crimes here in the past month.

The September Captain’s Report is as follows:



Man Hours:  

262



Miles:



3104



Fuel Gallons:

198.687



Fuel Cost:


$689.87



Security Checks:

693



Construction Sites:

51



Utilities:


500

Do the best you can with house checks. Check the log and if the house has been checked on the previous day, skip it.  The first driver of the day should drive on Green Tree a couple of times. He/ She should also call in and see if there are any special instructions. If there are, note them on the log sheet.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, November 14, 2011 at 3 pm at the Cypress Club.  We hope that the speaker will be a specialist in Personal Protection (from the Sheriff’s Dept.)Elvin Miller made a motion to adjourn at 4:20. It was seconded by Mike Cerny and passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary

